

COASTAL COMMUNITY CHALLENGE  
13<sup>TH</sup> SEPTEMBER 2017

J Gregory (Chairman)  
L Wells                      R Turner                      V Cobbold  
J Monk                              M Codling                      K Parrinder  
L Diggle                              L Havell                              T  
Snape  
C Lilley                      J Ward                      G Mellor  
B Varnam                      A Shaw BLR                      S Fortune LCF  
Lisa Collins

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

**1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE**

Apologies were received from S Sheekey, J Stevens, A Silvester, A Wain,  
C Wainwright & W Wainwright.

**2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST**

Chris L declared an interest in agenda item number 10.

**3 PRESENTATION BY HOPE HOUSE**

Lisa Collins gave a presentation about a new scheme for the homeless. Last year Hope House helped 11 totally homeless people and secured 7 people permanent tenancy agreements. A local landlord has bought a property which Hope House will use and provide accommodation & support for any local homeless people. They are looking for funding to provide 24 hour support. They are also hoping to convert upstairs at Hope House into 9 rooms to provide extra accommodation. Lisa explained that the new scheme is all about supported living. The Chairman thanked Lisa for her presentation and Lisa then left the meeting. After discussion it was proposed, seconded and agreed by committee that Sue F was to meet with Nigel Collins to provide relevant paperwork, with a view towards commissioning housing the homeless.

**4 MINUTES**

Minutes of the meeting held on 9<sup>th</sup> August 2017 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

## **5 TREASURER'S REPORT**

Payments have been made for the hire of Meridale Hall, CCC public liability insurance, Christmas event insurance, bran tub presents, website management, Talk Talk and refreshments for meeting with the business owners and Town Councillors.

## **6 SECRETARY'S REPORT**

Nothing to report.

## **7 FUTURE PROJECTS**

Gary Sargent from ELDC is coming to meet with us on Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> September to discuss future projects. A new outdoor defibrillator was discussed, and it was proposed, seconded and agreed by committee to purchase one to be sited on the High Street. Kim has spoken to the Town Clerk and he has indicated that the beach wheelchair is not now fit for purpose, so a new one would be included in future plans. A few members met with Stuart Tweedale, Deputy Police & Crime Commissioner for Lincolnshire. It was a very positive and productive meeting. Plans are now underway to work on some scam buster's projects.

## **8 CHRISTMAS EXTRAVAGANZA UPDATE**

We had a meeting with business owners and Councillors, and have had offers of help. The Co op are to provide mince pies, Gerardos will host Santa's Grotto, The Louth will host breakfast with Santa, the Snack Basket will do cake decorating with the children, the Blitz Tearoom will make Christmas crackers and hats with the children. Presents for the bran tub have been purchased and wrapped (thanks to Linda); Amusement rides have now been confirmed. A quote from Lives for first aid cover has been received, just awaiting another 2 quotes. Daniel Turner has agreed to be compere on the Lincs FM stage until John Marshall arrives. Lincolnshire citizen of the year Jordan Havell is to jointly switch on the Christmas lights with John Marshall.

## **9 999 WEEKEND**

999 weekend has been cancelled, with a view to hosting it in 2018.

## **10 LINCOLNSHIRE COMMUNITY FOUNDATION**

The Community Bus Scheme is still on hold. Marisco PPG has meetings lined up with management and have deferred the start of the exercise referral programme until the beginning of next year. A community Chest grant application has been received from The Rotary Club towards the Sutton on Sea Christmas market event. It was proposed, seconded and agreed by committee to fund £500 towards road closures and entertainment. Sue F to contact

Coastal Events CIC to ask for detailed income and expenditure costings regarding the Lincolnshire Bike Week, and where this event fulfills our themes.

## **11 SMALL LOANS PROJECT**

The website will be up and running this week and ELAP will be the first agency to be trained on the new system.

## **12 COMMUNICATIONS**

Chris W has suggested that for the October/November newsletter, at least half of it should be dedicated to our Christmas Extravaganza, a further quarter to grants and has asked what committee would like to see in the remaining quarter of the newsletter. It was suggested a case study of a grant/project that we have funded. Jane Bettany is still keen to work with us on a future publication, and Kim is to liaise with her, Chris W and Alister, the way forward. Alister suggested a date of Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> October at 1.30pm for the next Communications sub group meeting.

## **13 REPORTS FROM DELEGATES**

Chris L reported that the CCT had not met recently. Adrian Benjamin emailed Kim and invited the CCC members to a celebration of SOS Carnival on Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> September, 6pm at the Grange & Links. Mr Benjamin has now acknowledged our correct CCC logo and will use it in all future publications.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending.

Meeting closed at 4.32pm.